

## SCOTTSDALE PREPARATORY ACADEMY

## A Great Hearts Academy

16537 North 92nd Street | Scottsdale, AZ 85260 | Office: (480) 776-1970 | Fax: (480) 476-1975 | www.scottsdaleprep.org

June 24, 2021

Dear Scottsdale Prep families,

The summer continues at Prep with preparations for next year.

- The field is making great progress and is on track for completion during Quarter 1.
- New faculty are preparing for Orientation wherein they learn the beautiful philosophy and pedagogy of Great Hearts.
- Schedules are nearly complete for all students.
- Returning faculty are enjoying much deserved leisure and rest.
- The administrative team, with the faithful support of Ms. Chaney, is ready to lead the Academy into the future.

As I mentioned last week, the Community Service requirement for high school students will return this next year.

In that vein, let me invite parents to consider how you might contribute to the full life of the Academy. Our Parent Service Organization is the finest in the Network, and if you are interested and available in helping the school deliver the best Classical Education in the Valley to your children, please reach out to some of the people below.

Some potential opportunities for this year are:

- Chaperoning a 9<sup>th</sup> or 10<sup>th</sup> grade retreat (Contact Mrs. Rebecca Michaels)
- Assisting with Senior Fundraising (Contact Mrs. Julie Robertson)
- Helping with Back to School Night functions (Used uniform sales, used books sales, etc..) (Contact PSO President Mrs. Kelle Hohl)

Thank you, again, for investing your trust in this Academy and in what we do.

In Service,

Mr. Brett Gilfillan Interim Headmaster